
Advisory Board Meeting 

May 20, 2019 

 

 

Present:  Tom Santelli, Sam Myers, Nancy Hendrickson, Ashley McClure, Michael Nance, Annette 

Bowden, Diana Huddleson, Carol Nienaber, Katie Devries, Jana Taylor, Steve Owens, Dave Truitt, Kari 

Ragsdale, Bruce Henry (DOC), Martin Berg, Tim Turner, Courtney Baldwin, Christina Candia, Judge Petit, 

Keisha Head, Judge Kincaid, Kent Eastwood 

 

Introductions – new administrative assistant, Courtney Baldwin.   Also joining todays meeting is Bruce 

Henry who is our Program Director from IDOC.   

March minutes- Approved 

Financial Report (Kari) No significant changes for March and April to report.     

Felony Diversion (Sam) Currently 56 clients on FD currently which is a little higher than usual.  Have had 

one re-instated in approximately a year.  Re-instatement usually occurs when a new case has been 

picked up or the expected requirements have not been fulfilled.   

JDAI Report – nothing to report.  

Home Detention Numbers (Jana) 5/20/19 there are 83 active clients on EM.  1 juvenile, 1 pretrial.  There 

are 16 set to be released by the next AB meeting in August.     Since 3/18/19 there have been a total of 

36 formal screening requests.    On 5/21/18 there were 56 adult clients on EM/HD.  Number is 

significantly growing.   

Tom Santelli asked how many clients annually are on HD/ CC - Kari and Michael estimate that number to 

be roughly 500 annually between HD, WR and Pretrial.  

Pretrial (Ashley) Currently 70 on pretrial supervision.  30 of those clients have been ordered supervision 

and released since first of April.    Matrix has been adopted for pretrial releases, still working on the 

basics of the program.   Next pretrial meeting is tomorrow 5/21/19. 

 

Supervision by risk has been implemented and it seems to be going well.  Integrating risk level 

supervision for current clients – mandatory “lock down” for new clients for the first 60 days to ensure 
appropriate supervision level is assigned.   

Transition from CSI to Odyssey case management (SRS) – roll out should begin in November.  Kari stated 

that the data would have to be hand entered on our current clients.    CSI costs roughly $8K yearly so we 

will be saving money. 



Monthly EBP – CC staff is participating in monthly briefcase sessions taught by Annette for Evidence 

Based Practices, they seem to be working well.     Also, one of the eight core principals of effective 

supervision is being discussed at each monthly staff meeting.   

Bruce Henry briefly discussed how IDOC will be measuring performance going forward with the CC sites.  

Assessment tools rather than audit tools will be utilized to identify areas that need coaching and 

attention.  Scores of 46% and above will be considered “high”.  100% scores will not be expected.  
Assessment scores will also not have anything to do with obtaining funding through the DOC grant.   

K9 Mirco has been very successful in his short time as a member of BCCC.  He has found roughly 1lb of 

marijuana and 12g of meth along with a significant amount of money.  

 

Aspire has a new community training liaison who is available to provide free trainings in Mental Health 

Awareness, Mental Health First Aid and the C-SSRS Columbia screener.    


